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Tel: 01908 510245  Fax: 01908 511804 
Email:admin@hanslope.milton-keynes.sch.uk 
Headteacher: Mr Ryan Fensham-Brown 

Deputy Headteacher:  Mrs Amanda Capp
Dear Parent/Carer,
As you may be aware, in line with the Coronavirus Act 2020, schools are legally required to have a remote learning plan in place so that any child who cannot attend school because of COVID-19 has immediate access to continued high quality education.
This letter explains our plans for remote learning for individuals or groups of children who have to self-isolate from their year group bubble or when local or national restrictions means that children need to stay at home. 

Our remote learning plan

Our remote learning plan has been made with our pupils and their families in mind. For this reason, remote learning will be delivered to children in EYFS and KS1 differently to those in KS2. We believe that this strategy will work best for the children at our school.

How will learning be delivered?
In EYFS and KS1 work will be uploaded weekly.                                                                                                        For children in Maple class the work will be sent to you as a Parentmail and will also be available on the school website by following this link https://www.hanslopeschool.co.uk/children/foundation.                                                          
Children in KS1 will have class activities posted on the school website as well as setting activities on the Seesaw App. In addition to completing these set activities, children will be expected to read and do phonics revision daily.                                                                                                                                                              Children in Larch can follow this link https://www.hanslopeschool.co.uk/children/year-1.                                                            Children in Elm can follow this link https://www.hanslopeschool.co.uk/children/year-2.                                               

KS2 teachers will set work using Microsoft Teams and there will be a mixture of online and offline learning. Lessons will be assigned to the pupils each school day and will include one hour of Maths and English plus a longer topic lesson which would form part of our normal planned broad and balanced curriculum. Teachers may also assign additional tasks e.g. reading comprehension, grammar or a wellbeing / fitness activity. This will be equivalent to roughly four hours of learning each day.
 Is there flexibility in the timetable?

Pupils can access the lessons which have been set in any order. In general, we would expect every pupil to complete the learning set on a daily basis. However, we understand that there will be circumstances which impact on some individual’s ability to access or complete all of the tasks assigned e.g. ill health of pupil and / or parents, multiple siblings in a family requiring access to limited devices, other commitments of parents such as working from home, limited or no access to the internet.

What might lessons look like?

As a school we have made the decision to not live stream lessons based on a number of reasons. Firstly, we are aware that not all our pupils will have individual access to a device and they may need to share with parents or siblings. As a small school there is a possibility of there being too few teachers to deliver lessons as a result of self-isolation, illness or personal circumstances. We are aware that many of our pupils may find it difficult to focus in their home environment and will need to learn at their own pace which may not match that of a live lesson. 

Some teachers will provide additional support for learning by including short videos or PowerPoint presentations with voice overs which pupils could view multiple times should the need arise. Pupils might also be asked to complete a quiz which will enable the teacher to assess their understanding of a topic / concept.

In some instances, more personalised support will be provided to ensure that all pupils can engage and participate fully.

What learning resources will be provided?

As mentioned above, teachers may choose to use short videos, PowerPoints as well as worksheets, website links e.g. to video, books, other learning platforms such as MyMaths, Seesaw etc. 

If pupils cannot access Microsoft Teams or the Seesaw App for any reason, parents should inform the class teacher as soon as possible so that copies of printed resources can be supplied. If necessary, KS2 teachers will upload support materials for lessons to the school website or email them directly to parents.
How will pupils submit their work?
Children in Maple class may contact Mrs. Lawrence via email lisa.lawrence@hanslope.milton-keynes.sch.uk                 When using the Seesaw App children will be instructed on how to share completed tasks via photo, video, uploading documents etc.                                                                                                                                                            You may also contact your teachers via email: Mrs. Fox jane.fox@hanslope.milton-keynes.sch.uk;                                             Mrs. Edwards: louise.edwards@hanslope.milton-keynes.sch.uk
In KS2 the majority of pupils will be able to submit work through Microsoft Teams as follows: select the hand in icon, upload the appropriate files which could be a word document, photograph, PowerPoint etc. Email can also be used to send work to teachers for review and feedback and screenshots can be taken and emailed as attachments. Additionally, smartphones can be used to photograph work which is difficult to submit in other ways. 
How will pupils receive feedback?
In EYFS pupils will receive feedback on work they have submitted via email.                                                                        For work submitted via the Seesaw APP, KS1 teachers will provide acknowledgement of completed learning tasks or feedback during the week.  Where tasks are uploaded on a Friday, feedback will not be provided until the following week.

In KS2 teachers will assess all of the children’s work daily and provide short written feedback through Microsoft Teams. If children work on paper, parents will need to either scan and email copies of the work to the class teacher. The feedback will help children to know their next steps and how to improve. Work may be returned in order for the pupil to make corrections and the teacher would expect to receive the amended work within two days.

What do pupils do if they do not understand a task or are having difficulties with the learning set?
Parents can email the class teacher directly and they will respond within one working day. Please note that should the class teacher be ill, another member of staff will take responsibility for the class and their needs for the period of time that the teacher is indisposed.

KS2 teachers can also be contacted via Microsoft Teams by selecting New Conversation at the bottom of the screen after clicking the Teams icon on the left hand tool bar.

What will pupils need at home?
Parents of EYFS and KS1 children will need a device that can access the internet such as a laptop, desktop computer or tablet, access can be made using smartphone but this makes it harder for children to type. Writing materials such as pencils, pens and paper.

Children in KS2 will need:

· A device that can access the internet such as a laptop, desktop computer, tablet or smartphone. All KS2 pupils have free access to Microsoft 365 which will enable them to use Word, PowerPoint, Excel and Publisher using the allocated email address and password which have been supplied by the school. If children have forgotten their log in details, please contact the class teacher as soon as possible.
· Writing materials such as pencils, pens and paper.
· A quiet space where they can concentrate and work without interruption.                                                     If your child does not have any of the above, please let us know as soon as possible so that we can help support you.

What do we expect from your child?

It is important that your child engages with home learning as outlined above. If they are not engaging with the learning, we will use the following strategies to provide additional support:  
In EYFS and KS1 teachers will contact parents via email.  In KS2 teachers will contact parents either through Microsoft Teams or via email in the first instance to see how they can support.

What can you do to help?
We appreciate that if this situation arises, it may present some challenges for you. We kindly ask for your support so that we can continue to provide high-quality education for your child during this time.
Children in KS1 and some pupils in KS2 will need support in accessing online materials and staying focused with their remote learning. We ask that you help them as much as you can. Once they know what is required they should be encouraged to work independently.
We do not expect you to watch your child all day, and we would not expect parents to get involved in remote lessons in place of our teachers. But, it would be really helpful if you can take an active role in your children’s learning by asking them about their day and what they have learned.
Our top tips: 

· Try to encourage your child to be ready and dressed for the start of the school day, and to work through all the lessons which have been set.

· Distinguish between weekdays and weekends, and make it clear when the school day is over, to separate home and school life

· Plan breaks and exercise into the day to help keep your child active

· Keep reading with your child daily and encouraging them to discuss what they have read.

Please inform us as soon as possible if your child does not have access to a device which can connect to the internet such as a laptop, a desktop computer, a tablet or a smart phone. Also, please let us know if you do not have access to the internet.

Finally, please keep in touch with us and do let us know if you are having any difficulties with remote learning, or if you have any questions. 

Thank you for your continued support.
Yours faithfully,

Mr Fensham Brown
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